
DRAFT


Laclede Water District                		Date:  May 10, 2023
Roll Call:

 Dave Stevens brought the meeting to order at 6:04.  Kimberly Swank, Gloria Fletcher and Dave Stevens were in attendance.  Bob Hansen, Joe and Gayle Boyle were in attendance.

Approve Minutes:
 
March 8, 2023
Gloria made a motion to approve the minutes, Kimberly seconded it.  All in favor, motion carried.
April 12, 2023 
Kimberly made a motion to approve the minutes, Gloria seconded it.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Changes in Agenda 

No changes

Old Business:

Lot Combination Letter of Intent –	Justin sent us an email stating:   I have been in touch with Danielle at Hawley Troxell and her team is working to draft a letter we can distribute for signature and notarization. I sent Danielle an email today asking for an update on where they are and when we can expect the letter. I will provide a separate update via email if she gets back to me before tomorrow’s meeting. The intent remains the same, the letter would serve as our record of intent for owners wanting to pursue lot combinations.

Whitaker Lot Division – Justin also sent this:   This was completed, and documentation sent to the Whitakers.
Raven Fire LLC – Bulk Water - Gloria talked with Mike Wade.   He sent her information that she shared with the Board.  Mike stated we must follow the rules of backflow protection required by DEQ and EPA.  All meter setters have dual check valves to prevent backflow.  Fire hydrants do not.  The Board discussed his email and made the following policy:

NEW POLICY FOR BULK WATER From HYDRANTS:  We do not allow anyone to hook up, with the exception of the fire department.  
Gloria made a motion to accept the policy, Kimberly seconded the motion.   All in favor, motion carried.

New Connection Fees - Another from Justin’s email:   T-O is currently working on this. Next step is to travel to Laclede to scan drawings so they can do a connection fee assessment specific to our community. Scheduled to have a draft ready for review at the July board meeting.  They will be doing this on May 17th.
Recreational and Industrial Usage Fees - Another from Justin:   I sent you all the three options the consultant put together for us. It can be a lot to take in when you first look at it so if you have any questions, I’ll be back in town this weekend and happy to discuss this with any of you. The final step is for Jeremy to present this to the whole board and answer any questions. We are targeting the June meeting for the presentation. It is worth noting these are just recommendations and the board gets the final decision on rate structure.
686 Riley Creek/McCracken Connection - Gloria has been working on this.  She has contacted Steve McCracken.  Because this is from 1981, the attorneys do not have it in their files.   Bonner County didn’t have computerized files till 1986.   We will have to go back through the files by hand.  More info next month.  This property is where our Booster Station is located.

DEQ Grant follow up - This was sent to the Board.   We all decided that the document sent to the Board was just a formality.   However, Justin needs to sign in and send in.  Gloria will send him a reminder to do so and get the documents in the office for our files.

Zero Meter Readings/Meters Not Read - Gloria is still working on this.   Again, this month we had a lot of meters that were not being read.  Gloria met with Kendall Smith from Lynx.  He is replacing the meters for us and digging them out when needed.   Gloria gave him the list and he was going to go around and make sure they were working.   Jackie apparently came to check these out also.   Although neither of them told us which meters they checked out.  Gloria asked Bob to ask them to tell us which meters they had “woke up” or replaced so we know which ones are problems.

McDonald Water Hookup - Katy made us copies of what was requested.   Richard McDonald has made a deposit to get this work done.   Mike told Gloria that we were going to have to drill under the road to connect to the existing water line and it may cost more than $10k.  Mr. Joe Boyle was at the meeting and had concerns about us doing this.  Also, it was brought up that we may not have an easement for that side of the road.   Gloria will call the County to find out if we have the easement.  Mike Wade wants to bring two connections over to the other side of the road for future connections for the other lots there.  


New Business:

No new business

Plant Operation – Bob told us they have been having some problems with the plant.  He, as stated above, gave us an update on the meter readings.  It needs to be close to the outside of the park.  Apparently, the connection right now is not in the ground.  That’s why they worry about it freezing.  Someone asked about the usage of the Campground.   We will contact Katy to see the history.

Treasurer’s Report as of April 30, 2023
· Reserve Account Restricted $ 16,540.53
· Mountain West Flex account $ 422,084.59
-     Checking $ 43,511.36
Review/Pay the bills- Gloria made a motion to pay the bills, Dave seconded it.  All in favor, motion carried.
Water User Forum - Joe and Gayle Boyle wanted to let us know they combined their lots.   They got a Quit Claim deed, paid $30, gave the property description, and pictures with parcels numbers and filed with the Assessor’s office.   
Adjournment - Gloria made a motion at 7:23 to adjourn the meeting.   Dave seconded the motion.  All in favor, motion carried.



